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September 28, 2015 

 

David Valenstein     david.valenstein@dot.gov 

Federal Railroad Administration 

1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 

Washington, DC  20590 

 

Re: Install PIDS at Charlotte Amtrak Station (CLT), Mecklenburg County, ER 15-2088 

 

Dear Mr. Valenstein: 

 

Thank you for your letter of September 3, 2015, concerning the effect of the above-referenced undertaking. We 

have reviewed the information about the Charlotte passenger train station and proposed work and offer the 

following comment. 

 

The Southern Railway Passenger Station is an important example of Modern concrete architecture in Charlotte. 

It meets Criterion C for Architecture and is eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places. 

It was designed by Walter Hook & Associates in 1962, and the building’s distinctive pre-cast structural system 

is its defining design and organizational feature.  Also, the building, including its entrance canopy and trackside 

platform is formal in its spatial organization, in that symmetry was strictly imposed on the station’s exterior and 

its interior functions and spaces.  The building’s repeating tapered cast concrete posts and beams, including the 

highly finished expressed roof structure place this building within the theme of “structuralist” modern design.  

By filling in the space between the waiting room’s concrete posts with a continuous vertical and horizontal 

band of windows, the rough aggregate concrete panel walls are clearly non-loadbearing. However, they do serve 

to “ground” the building and contrast with the more streamline smooth-finished concrete structural system.   

 

The railroad station shares some design characteristics with the 1967 Home Federal Building in Charlotte 

designed by The Freeman-White Associates, the successor firm to Walter Hook & Associates. In broad terms 

both buildings are Modern in design, with their expressed structural systems being predominant.  The concrete 

work of Kenzo Tange in Japan relates to both buildings.  The 1966 North Carolina Mutual Life Insurance 

Building in Durham also comes to mind.  This perspective on concrete architectural design in the late 1950s 

and 1960s is more relevant to the Southern Railway Passenger Depot than the ‘Contemporary” and “Mid-

Century Modern” approach. 

 

Based on the information and plans provided for the installation of the Passenger Information Display Systems 

(PIDS), we concur that the undertaking will not adversely affect the historic station, if installed as outlined. 

 

mailto:david.valenstein@dot.gov


 

 

The above comments are made pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and the 

Advisory Council on Historic Preservation’s Regulations for Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 CFR 

Part 800. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and consideration. If you have questions concerning the above comment, 

contact Renee Gledhill-Earley, environmental review coordinator, at 919-807-6579 or 

environmental.review@ncdcr.gov. In all future communication concerning this project, please cite the above 

referenced tracking number. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ramona M. Bartos 

 

cc: John Winkle, FRA, John.Winkle@dot.gov 

 Leland.Cheyne, Amtrak, Leland.cheyne@amtrak.com 
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